
TWEED SHIRE COUNCIL MEETING HELD WEDNESDAY 4 AUGUST 2004 
 
 

LATE ADDENDUM REPORT 
 

 

THIS IS PAGE NO 1 OF THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF TWEED SHIRE COUNCIL HELD 

 

REPORTS FROM EXECUTIVE MANAGER - OFFICE OF THE GENERAL MANAGER 

a12 [OGM] Rating Task Force - Local Government and Shires Association  
 
ORIGIN: 

General Manager 
 
SUMMARY OF REPORT: 

In 1999 the General Manager developed the concept of the "Local Government Index" 
that could be applied State wide towards establishing rating levels for properties based 
upon known and verifiable movements in financial indicators that impact upon Council 
costs in servicing its community.  It was proposed that such an index would be used as a 
replacement for the allowable limit set under the "rate capping legislation".   
 
Subsequently the issue was taken up by the Local Government and Shires Association 
(LGSA) who formed a Rating Task Force under the chairmanship of the Lord Mayor of 
Newcastle, Councillor John Tait.  The Task Force consists of a group of Councillors, 
General Managers and Finance Managers (and includes the Tweed Shire Council's 
General Manager). 
 
The Task Force in recent times has been working with senior staff of the Department of 
Local Government and has developed the first stage of the index, which has been 
reported to the Minister for Local Government (Tier 1).  A second stage (Tier 2) is 
currently under development. 
 
Tier 1 would be proposed as a replacement for the "allowable level" presently set by the 
State Government and Tier 2 would be reflective of what is presently an "application 
above the allowable level" (e.g. projects and infrastructure). 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 

That this report be received and noted. 

WEDNESDAY 4 AUGUST 2004   
 

CHAIRMAN 
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REPORT: 

In 1999 the General Manager developed the concept of the "Local Government Index" 
that could be applied State wide towards establishing rating levels for properties based 
upon known and verifiable movements in financial indicators that impact upon Council 
costs in servicing its community.  It was proposed that such an index would be used as a 
replacement for the allowable limit set under the "rate capping legislation".   
 
Subsequently the issue was taken up by the Local Government and Shires Association 
(LGSA) who formed a Rating Task Force under the chairmanship of the Lord Mayor of 
Newcastle, Councillor John Tait.  The Task Force consists of a group of Councillors, 
General Managers and Finance Managers (and includes the Tweed Shire Council's 
General Manager). 
 
The Task Force in recent times has been working with senior staff of the Department of 
Local Government and has developed the first stage of the index, which has been 
reported to the Minister for Local Government (Tier 1).  A second stage (Tier 2) is 
currently under development. 
 
Tier 1 would be proposed as a replacement for the "allowable level" presently set by the 
State Government and Tier 2 would be reflective of what is presently an "application 
above the allowable level" (e.g. projects and infrastructure). 
 
As the Task Force is still in operation I have provided some attachments under separate 
confidential cover which provides detail of the two tier concept. 
 
LEGAL/RESOURCE/FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS: 
 
Nil. 
 
POLICY IMPLICATIONS: 
 
Nil. 
 
UNDER SEPARATE COVER: 

1. CONFIDENTIAL - Initial General Manager's Concept. 
2. CONFIDENTIAL - NSW Local Government Rate Determination Model (Tier 1) 
3. CONFIDENTIAL - NSW Rate Pegging (Tier 2) 
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